
Sunday Services 
9am: Bible Classes for all ages (4 months-Adult) 

10am: Worship Service & Attended Nursery (0-3 years) 
During Morning Sermon: Kingdom Kids (3 years-4

th
 grade) 

5pm: Spanish Service Meal, 6pm: Spanish Worship 
 

Wednesday Services  
7pm: Bible Classes for all ages (4 months-Adult) 

 

For Our Guests: Weõre glad youõre here! 
We are honored that you chose to visit with us today. We hope that you will come to see us as we see ourselves - a group of 
people who love Jesus and are doing our best to serve Him. Please come back and worship with us whenever you have the 
opportunity and consider joining one of our LIFE Groups for an informal Bible study. Stop by the welcome center for a gift that 
we would like to share with you! 

Singing: We sing a cappella (without any instruments). The songs are listed in the bulletin and lyrics are projected 

with the number from the hymnal on each slide. We encourage you to join in, but do not feel obligated. 

Lordôs Supper: Communion is a part of our worship each week. This is a celebration of Jesusô death for our sins. In this 

simple memorial we remember Jesusô sacrifice, and we also emphasize the central place of His cross in our faith. 

Offering: The work at our congregation is supported by the free-will offerings of our members. You are not expected to 

make a donation but you may do so if you desire. 

Preaching: The sermon will be about 25 minutes long and centered in Scripture. If our study raises questions, please 

feel free to ask the minister. Our LIFE Groups, listed in this bulletin, are available for anyone to attend. The scripture studied 

today will be discussed in a small group setting. At the conclusion of the sermon, everyone is invited to share a prayer request 

or be baptized. At this time, we will stand and sing, please donôt feel uncomfortable; you will not be singled out in any way. 

Kingdom Kids: At some point during the worship, usually before the sermon, children ages 3 to 4
th
 grade will be invited 

to attend Kingdom Kids for a special lesson. An attended nursery is also provided downstairs.   

Your Participation: Please participate in every way in which you are comfortable. Please fill out a Connections Card 

and place it in the tray during the offering or hand it in to the welcome center in the foyer.  

 
   March 5 

Red Team: Care as Jesus 
Cared 
March 12 

 Blue Team: Thank Jesus 
for Caring 

                   March 19 
Yellow Team: Jesus Cares When Weôre Lonely 

 

Nursery Attendants      
March 5ðAnita Birt & Wanda Dickinson 

March 12ðPatti Irwin & Debbie Stone 

March 19ðJean Goforth & Noelani Newburn 

Sunday, March 5, 2017 
Announcements            Elders  
Worship Coordinator           Nick Mears  
Greeters                              Midtown 
Communion Prep                Prymus 
Librarian                              Jean Goforth 

 

Communion Servers 
Payton Chaffin                     Kenton Lee  
Doug Stone                         Mark McLean                          
Lynnwood Cockerham        Jerry Geiger                        
Aaron Spong                       Gary Dunn 

 

Worship Service 
Audio                             Connor McLean 
Video                             Paul Baumler 
Song Leader                        Devon Newburn 
Table Leader                       Bruce Bennett 
Prayer                             Chris Freeman 
Scripture Reading                Ezra Elrod 
Sermon                                Daryl Miller 

Keep in touch with our family!  
 

Contact 
303.776.2625 Å 1351 Collyer St. Longmont, CO 80501   
www.longmontcoc.org  Å  facebook.com/longmontcoc 
Clinic: (303) 776-7117, Behavioral Health (303) 834-9338 

  
 

 

 Shepherds:   Ken Dean, Paul Finley, Bill Irwin, Russ Kusler,  

         David Plumb, & Randy Schow: 

                       elders@longmontcoc.org        
 

 Ministers:     Lead Minister: Edward Bowen 

                       edward@longmontcoc.org 

                  Family Life Minister: Daryl Miller 

                       daryl@longmontcoc.org 

                    Outreach Minister: Devon Newburn 

          devon@hopelightclinic.org 
    

 Deacons:      deacons@longmontcoc.org  
 

 Secretary:    Noelani Newburn noelani@longmontcoc.org 
            

 IT:        Paul Baumler paul@longmontcoc.org 
 

 Church library: www.librarything.com/catalog/longmontcoc 
  

 Guest wifi password to access your online Bibles:                             
       ñlongmontmemberò  
 

 Office Hours:  Mon—Thurs 8:30 am to 4:00 pm 

                          Friday 8:30 am to 12:00 pm 

 

 Bulletin Article Deadline: Thursday at 12:00 pm    

Welcome to Worship 
 

 

 

What a Mighty God We Serve          Song 993 

Shepherdõs Welcome 

Shout to the North          OSB 59 

Salvation Belongs to Our God       OSB 58 

Scripture: Acts 21:7-15  

That's Why We Praise Him      OSB 20 

Prayer 

My Hope Is Built on Nothing Less     Song 538 

Communion & Offering  

Step by Step        Song 15 

Message: Handing Over the Control 

It Is Well              Song 490 

Closing 

March 5, 2017 

The Heartbeat of 
Longmont Church 

of Christ  
 
 

WELCOME VISITORS  
We would like to express 
a special welcome to you 
if you are visiting with us 

today. Please take a 
moment to visit the 

welcome center located in 
the foyer, we have a gift 
we would like to share 
with you. Whether you 
are already a committed 

Christian or just 
beginning to learn about 

Jesus, you are very 
welcome at any of our 

activities. Check out this 
bulletin for some of the 
planned events coming 

up over the next few 
weeks. 

 
OUR MISSION  

We exist to glorify God 
and lead others to Him. 
We are committed to the 

teachings of Christ as 
expressed in His written 
word. We demonstrate 
Godõs love through 

serving others.  
 

NURSERY  
During our morning 

service we provide an 
attended nursery 

downstairs for infants 
and toddlers up to 36 

months. 

New adult Bible classes begin today. Join us for a great 

opportunity for study and growth in your walk with Christ! 



Bring a Friend  
 

This March, bring a friend 
who is not currently a 
member of Hopelight 
Fitness and get a free t-
shirt. If your friend joins 
with an unlimited 
membership, you get one 
month free. Workout with 
a friend and get a prize! 
 
 

 
 
 

Menôs Study 
 

The Tuesday morning 
Men's Bible Study that 
meets at 6:30 am each 
week will be starting book 
3 of the "Every Man a 
Warrior" study series on 
March 14. This series of 
lessons will look at 
money, work, sex, hard 
times, and making life 
count. If you could like to 

join the 
study, 
contact 
Daryl 
Miller so 
he can 
order a 
book for 
you for 
$13. 

          

Congratulations to Alex Zerio on his promotion to  
Major from Captain, U.S. Army!    

 
    Chorus Starting Back  
Chorus starts back up today! We are excited to begin a new 
session, and everyone is welcome to be part! Practices are 
Sunday afternoons from 1:30-2:30 pm.  

  
   Spanish Worship Continues! 
Iglesia Luz de Esperanza is meeting every Sunday evening, 
with a family meal at 5:00 pm, and worship at 6:00 pm. All are 
welcome! Tonight we are serving pizza, so bring a side dish 
or dessert with you to share! If you would like to be part of this 
ministry, see Devon Newburn. 

 
         Renganathan Fellowship Event 
Paul, Dorethy, and Angie Renganathan will be visiting this 
month! Paul and Dorethy are missionaries in Chennai, India that 
we support. We will be having a fellowship gathering with them 
on Monday, March 13th at 7 pm in the fellowship hall. See Eric 
Baxter for more details! 

 
Upcoming Youth Events 
See whatôs happening! 

 

Youth Fun Night: Join us Saturday, March 25 at the church building from 
6:30 - 9 pm for group games and devotional. Guys, please bring a salty 
snack and girls, please bring a sweet snack (drinks provided). See Daryl 
Miller if you have any questions. 
 
Soul Quest: York College will host its annual Soul Quest summer camp, 
June 11 - 17, 2016. Soul Quest is open to 6th through 12th grade campers 
and features incredible worship times, exciting classes and activities, and 
awesome friendships. Pick up an information sheet at the welcome center 

or see Daryl Miller for more info. Registration 
forms will be available soon. 
 
Wyoming Bible Camp: If anyone in the youth 
group is interested in attending the Wyoming 
Bible Camp (July 30- Aug 5), please see Theresa 
Ragatz. The camp is located near Lander, WY. 

 

 

  Dean and Doris Grahamôs 60th! 
Youôre invited to a celebration honoring 
Dean and Doris Graham for their 60th 

Anniversary! The party will be 
Saturday, April 1st at 2 pm in the 
Longmont Church of Christ 
fellowship room. No gifts, please, 
but if you wish, donations can be 
made to MSCH.  

 
Food Pantry 

Our food pantry serves many in the community! 
Some needed items are canned fruit and veggies 
and rice. Donations can be left in the box by the 
bulletin board in the main hallway.  

 
Financial Counseling 

The Longmont Church of Christ offers free, 
confidential financial counseling using biblical 
principles. Whether you are struggling to make ends 
meet or experiencing one of life's transitions and 
want to make sure you are managing money God's 
way, we are here to help! Contact Chris and Alisa 
Freeman or one of the elders to learn more.   
 
Front Page: Thanks to Aaron Spong for our front 
page photo Mountain Barn. If youôd like to submit a 
picture for our bulletin, please send it to 
office@longmontcoc.org. 

Please remember the Longmont  
Church of Christ in your will.  

 

For the Record    2/26/17 
Class...161   Worship...248  Spanish...20 

Contributioné$5,415.51  
Budgeté$6,909.85 
YTDé +$9,132.44 

SUN, MAR 5 
Bible Classes 9am 
Worship 10am 
Chorus 1:30pm 
Spanish Services: 

Meal 5pm 
Worship 6pm 

 
MON, MAR 6 

Hopelight 9am-3pm 
MORE 10am 

Core 26 Yoga 3:30pm 
Crescendo 3:45pm 
Turbo Kick 5:15pm 

Bipolar Seminar 6:30pm 
 

TUES, MAR 7 
Menôs Bible Study 6:30a 
Cardio Sculpt 7am 

Brain Fitness Class 9am 
Ladiesô Bible Class 10a 
Hopelight Clinic 10-4pm 

Crescendo 3:45pm 
MORE 4pm 

Yoga Flow 5:30pm 
 

WED, MAR 8 
Chair Yoga 10am 
Hopelight 12-7pm 
Yoga Flow 4pm 
Turbo Kick 5:15pm 
Healthy Habits 5:45pm 
Bible Classes 7pm 

 
THURS, MAR 9 
Cardio Sculpt 7am 
MORE 10am 

Hopelight Clinic 1-4pm 
Crescendo 4pm 
MORE 4pm 

Yoga Flow 5:30pm 
 

FRI, MAR 10 
Healthy Habits 7am 

ñFor as high as the heavens are above the earth, so great is His steadfast love toward those who fear 
Him; as far as the east is from the west, so far does He remove our transgressions from us.ò 

Psalm 103:11-12  

 

Ragatz Bridal Shower 
A shower for Natalie Ragatz will be held at the home of Felecia Daehling (3412 Prairie Falcon Lane, 
Berthoud) on Sunday, March 19th at 2 pm! DJ Hayden and Natalie Ragatz are registered at Target, 
Amazon, REI, and Bed Bath and Beyond.  

 
 
 
 

 
Berthoud—Exeter St 
Irwin Home 
Facilitator: Doug Stone  
5 PM Sundays 
Meal Together 
Families with Children 
 
Building  
Fellowship Hall  
Facilitators: Steve Haskew 
& John Oberholzer  
11:15 AM  Sundays  
Meal Together 
Everyone Welcome 
 
North—Longmont  
Dean/Schow Home  
Facilitators: Ken Dean &  
Randy Schow   
5:30 PM Sundays 
Snacks  
Everyone Welcome 

Mead/Johnstown 
Rahm Home 
Facilitator: Daryl Miller 
5 PM Sundays 
Snacks 
Everyone welcome 
 
Midtown—Collyer St  
Bowen Home   
Facilitator: Edward Bowen 
5:30 PM  Sundays  
Meal Together  
Families with Children  
 
South—Eagleview Cir 
McLean Home  
Facilitator: Mark McLean 
7 PM  Fridays  
Snacks                  
Families with Children 

 
Old Town-Grant St. 
Mester Home 
Facilitator: Tim Mester 
6 PM  Sundays 
Light Dinner 
Couples & Singles (all ages) 

This Weekõs Calendar 

Bulletins Delivered to Your Inbox 
The weekly Sunday bulletin can now be 
delivered to your email inbox. If you are 
travelling, at home sick, or just want to help 
reduce the number of bulletins the church 
prints, we can deliver the weekly Sunday 
bulletin right to your email Inbox. Just send an 
email to "bulletins@longmontcoc.org" from 
your email address of choice with the subject 
"Subscribe to weekly bulletin" and that's 
it.  Please wait 1-2 weeks and you should start 
receiving the weekly bulletin the Saturday prior 
to the Sunday service.  If for any reason you 
want to unsubscribe, send an email with the 
subject "Unsubscribe to weekly 
bulletin".  UPDATE:  The electronic weekly 
bulletin now contains all inserts (prayer list, 
calendar, etc...), just like you pick up in 
hard copy on Sunday! All attachments in 
Adobe .pdf format for easy viewing.  For the 
rest of you, don't worry... the weekly bulletin 
will still be printed each week and there are no 
plans to phase it out. 


